REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday October 17th, 2015
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Larry Hall, Gaylene Spence, Sandy Bingaman, Marilyn Drever, 
Leslie Mortin, Dale Wilde, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Nancy Welta, Greg McNamara, JoAnne Petrychyn
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Add 6.1  Christmas Party    

Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Sandy Bingaman, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  September 19th, 2015
Motion by Sandy Bingaman, seconded by Marilyn Drever, to adopt the minutes of September 19th, 2015, as circulated.   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of September 19th, 2015
3.1 Fire exit proposal – Norma Barber presented a written plan for evacuation in the event of an emergency situation arising at the Club.  She said that she had discussed this plan with Greg McNamara, who has been working on evacuation procedures.  The following points are included in the written plan:
· Players are under our direction in emergency situations within the building.  Our concern is safe evacuation of all from the building

· In the event of an emergency, it is the director’s responsibility to direct evacuation of all participants from the building, and to allow no re-entry

· The game would at that point be cancelled

· After exiting the premises, individuals are independent and personally responsible for their decisions

· However, in the event of the possibility of explosion, people should be advised to stand away from the building;  in non-explosive situations, players would be told that moving their vehicles, if possible, would be advisable prior to the arrival of the Fire Department

The Board was in general agreement with this plan.  Some extra points that were made were:

· Free plays:  A suggestion was made that free plays might be offered to compensate for the lost game.  The Board felt that this was not necessary

· Evacuation procedure should include that people are advised to get up and leave immediately, and should not stop to gather belongings, put on coats, etc.  It is important not to slow down or hinder the evacuation.

The document outlining procedures will be shared with game directors, and will be kept with other information regarding fire safety and procedures.

4.0   President’s Report
  President Joan Quinlan said that it had been a busy month, especially for the Promotions 

  Committee, whom she complimented for all their efforts.  Re: Sectional, she said that generally 

  all was in place, but that she was still looking for people to help supervise hospitality.  She has a 

  list of supervisory duties, which she will post.  
5.0  Financial Report
Norma Barber presented her report.  

· Table count for the month was 234.5, an increase of 9.5 over last year

· We are keeping an average of $4000 to $5000 in the bank, used to cover ongoing expenses

· We received $100 for rental of the duplicating machine during the regional tournament

· 50/50 profits from Regional were reflected in the September report as $1187.50

· We had a net income of $445 for September, net YTD was $140

Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Dale Wilde, to accept the financial report as presented.    Carried.
6.0   Old Business
6.1 Christmas Party
Leslie Mortin reported that the caterer has been booked for Tuesday December 8th.  Cost per plate will be $20.  Menu has been set.  As Leslie will be away, Joan Quinlan and Norma Barber volunteered to look after this event.  Gaylene Spence will look after tickets.
Ilsa Krukoff asked about providing game gift certificates for purchase as Christmas gifts.  She will check with Janice Anderson to see if Janice can provide the certificates.

Ilsa will advertise both the party and gift certificates in CLUB NEWS.

7.0  New Business

        None 
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
             - Brochures are now printed and we have started distributing

- Media interviews have been done. Our thanks to Lorraine Garratt, Robert Stringer 


and Pat Harlton for representing us so well.

- Lorraine Garratt has visited with Community Associations to explore being a part of their programming as a part of our Outreach program.  Dale Wilde and Shirley Strohan will be meeting with councils to explain further.  The plan is to promote the game of bridge by providing an opportunity for community members to improve their game.  Limit 12 per session. The format will be a three-to-one mentoring, with a mentor playing at a table with 3 players, who would take turns playing with the mentor. Following each hand, the mentor will lead a discussion on how the hand might have been bid and/or played.  Details that need to be decided would be dates, times, what to charge, getting mentors, exit formula, etc.

- Website:  Jason Larrivee has been asked to look at Bridge Webs and give his feedback and critique of this site, with the view to helping with our decision as to whether to work to improve our existing website or to consider working through Bridge Webs.  Jason will attend the October 31st Promotions meeting.
- Joan Quinlan said that in keeping with our plan to inform our members of how we are proceeding with our Strategic Planning, we could consider a report from the most active of the committees.  There would not necessarily be need of a meeting, but a written report could be disseminated to the membership.  It was agreed that a report from Promotions and from Education could be sent by email around mid-November.

      8.2  Facilities Maintenance
.
- Will continue to monitor cleaning
-Joan Quinlan asked for help with some special cleaning prior to the tournament.  She suggested Sunday 18th and asked for volunteers.  Ilsa Krukoff volunteered to help.
      8.3  Game Management 

Game directors – Don Norman, Rick Grieman and Ray Webb have expressed interest in 

             taking the Directors’ Course online.  Pamela Keim, has been working with Rosemary 

             Makelki to get experience
      8.4  Education Committee

Gaylene Spence reported on her lessons, which began September 14th.

    - There are 25 students, but they are coming and going, with an average of 16 per night

    -  One student has dropped out;  One has left for Palm Springs


    -  In response to the Leader Post City Beat advertising, Gaylene received 10 phone calls, 

                    even though the advertising was incorrect.
    -“Learn Bridge in a Day” – Gaylene reported that Joyce Butler shared information on this 
       initiative at the last Committee meeting.  The Committee was interested in the idea, but 

       realize that it would require money and support.  The Committee is exploring further. It 

       was suggested the Board could check out the website www.whirlwindbridge.com  
     -Mini-lessons prior to Wednesday evening games have been well-received.  We 
       will continue with lessons through November, take a break in December, and 
       continue in the New Year. Ilsa Krukoff said that the Committee is seeking 
       volunteers to provide lessons, and asked if anyone on the Board might be 
       interested in doing so or might have suggestions of possible instructors.  Marilyn 
       Drever said that when they return in the spring, she would volunteer.

      -Ilsa suggested a possible variation of a mini-lesson might be a question / answer 

       format on some occasions, perhaps with questions submitted based upon a hand or 

       hands that might have proved problematic from the previous week. It was 

       suggested that Lance Connell would be a good choice to field such questions.

       (“Ask Lance”).  Ilsa will talk with Lance about this idea. 

      -The 2-Over-1 workshop presented by Gary Johannsson was very successful and 

       well attended (29 registrants)

      -“Ask Gary” was suggested as an online offering on our website.  Gary

       Johannsson has indicated he would be willing to answer questions submitted in 

       this way.

      -Coffee Party – Gaylene said that she will host a Coffee Party (including friendly 
       bridge game at the Club on the first Saturday in January, 9:00.   Under-100 
       players will be invited.  We tried this last year as well, and the idea was well 
       received.

      -Free plays and memberships after Level 1 completion.  Gaylene asked if we 
       would once again make this offering to our new players.  There was discussion       

       about what would constitute completion, as many students are paying on a lesson-
       by-lesson basis rather than the full course.  It was agreed that there should be 
       some pro-rating for people who are only attending some classes.
       Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Marilyn Drever, that those attending at 
       least 50% of the classes in Level 1 will at the end of the session receive a free 
       RDBC membership for the remainder of the fiscal year.  Further, that for those 
       who have attended at least 5 classes, they will receive free-plays pro-rated to 
       reflect the number of lessons attended.  Maximum free-plays for full attendance
       is 8.   Carried.

9.0  Club Management  

   Janice Anderson has ordered $530 worth of paper supplies.
10.0  Tournament Chair
           Rose Dunitz has all in place for the Fall Sectional
11.0   Date for the next meeting: Saturday Nov 21st , 2015 at 10:00 am
12.0   General Discussion  

            Sandy Bingaman  was asked about cards that have been sent out for condolence or get well.  

           She reported that she has send 6 cards.  She will submit bills for cards / postage at a later date.

           The Board reviewed the parameters of who should receive condolence cards from the RDBC, 

           and agreed that it should include death of a member or a member’s  immediate family member 

           only.  (spouse, child).  

           Get well cards should include hospitalization or long-term absence due to serious illness.
Meeting was adjourned by Gaylene Spence
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